SFIA Board Meeting December 8, 2020 Minutes

Attending via Zoom: Jeni, David, Lavender, Emily

- —The minutes from the September 15 meeting and the financial report were not reviewed.
- —Hall renovation report included an estimate of \$1599 from Uriah Huffine to paint the interior. He did a nice job painting the exterior trim. There is not enough in the hall maintenance budget to hire Uriah at that amount. No decisions were made, so the issue will be be revisited at our next board meeting. We will also be soliciting feedback about this topic, as well as fixing the sledding hill and ball field and pumping the septic tank, from the general membership in the upcoming newsletter, rescheduled for later January
- —The semi-annual meeting, scheduled for January 17th, has been cancelled due to COVID concerns.
- —Regarding membership recruitment, we again discussed having an event at the Hall, like a Grand Reopening, once it is safe to meet (and the updates are completed). We also discussed creating an attention-getting presence at the mailbox area and the bulletin board to alert residents of our need for new members. And, as always, we will address the issue in the newsletter. Jeni suggested creating a new gmail account so it is easier for members to communicate with the board. Hopefully, someone will become a member willing to be a permanent secretary.
- —Emergency egress from Sherwood Forest: I will be meeting with Becky Frank from the Office of Emergency Management in January to discuss the best location(s) to designate as emergency egress routes.
- —Attention to the elderly:Emily expressed concern that some of our elderly residents may have needs that are going unnoticed. We will address that in the newsletter.
- —Meeting adjourned.